
 

 

 
Certified Mail/Return Receipt 7019 0160 0000 07869080 
 
 
July 6, 2020 
 
Beachfest Entertainment LLC 
Roy Anthony 
934 N University Drive, Suite #252 
Coral Springs, FL 33071 
 
 SUBJECT: License Agreement Beachfest Entertainment LLC (Resolution 2019-224) 
  
Dear Roy: 
 
Per our Agreement, adopted by Resolution Number 2019-224 (Article 14 Notices and Demands), I 
am writing to officially notify you that the planned music festivals scheduled to take place on the 
City’s main public beach are no longer viable options for the City and therefore are not being 
considered and the license agreement is hereby effectively rescinded. This decision is due to a 
number of issues including the COVID-19 Virus Pandemic this year, multiple unknowns surrounding 
a large-scale event after the pandemic, and other contributing factors. The City has elected to invoke 
its rights pursuant to Article 19 (Force Majeure) due to the ongoing crisis which is completely out of 
control of either party.   
 
In an effort to close this matter, we hereby request a written response acknowledging Beachfest 
Entertainment LLC concurrence with the decision to rescind Resolution NO. 2019-224 effectively 
cancelling all music festivals and the license agreement in their entirety within fourteen (14) days of 
receipt of this correspondence.  We are very much aware that the situation and conditions could 
change in subsequent years and welcome the opportunity to provide your company the opportunity 
to the right of first refusal if for any reason the conditions avail themselves for future consideration.   
 
We look forward to hearing from you soon. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Greg Harrison 
City Manager 
 
GH/AS/afh 
 
cc:  Earl Bosworth, Assistant City Manager 
      Mark Beaudreau, Recreation Programs Administrator 
      Aric Gastwirth, Manager of Beachfest Entertainment LLC  

for GPH


